
1919 North 2nd Street, Bismarck, ND 58501-1735
email:  info@corpuschristibismarck.com
website:  www.corpuschristibismarck.com
facebook: www.facebook.com/CorpusBismarck
parish app:  Text "app" to 55321

Parish Office. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                255-4600
Parish Fax. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  255-4616
Food Pantry. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                 255-3104

Parish Office is open 7:30 a.m.-4:00 p.m.  
Monday-Thursday

Friday 7:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

For Sacramental Emergencies after office hours, 
please call 701-425-1483 and leave a voicemail.

We will return your call in a timely manner.

Msgr. Patrick Schumacher, Pastor. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                255-4600 
Rev. Logan Obrigewitch, Parochial Vicar. . . . . . . . . 975-9802 
Tracy Kraft, Parish Manager. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 975-9803 

PASTORAL MINISTERS 
Cindy Anderst, Adult Formation. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                975-9810
Sarah Bengtson, Pastoral Care. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                  975-9805
Sebastian Haboczki, Music Ministry . . . . . . . . . . . . . 975-9806
Melanie Konieczka, Faith Formation . . . . . . . . . . . . .            975-9809
Tammy Schafer, Pastoral Care. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 975-9816
Sr. Ivo Schoch, Outreach Ministry. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               975-9808

DEACONS: Bob Wingenbach, Brian Lardy, Michael Fix, 
Lonnie Grabowska, Rex McDowall (Retired)

PARISH SUPPORT STAFF
Jane Bosch, Kitchen Manager. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 255-4600
Niel Heinze, Maintenance Technician . . . . . . . . . . . .           975-9815
Colleen Reinhardt, Food Pantry, Music Assoc. . . . .975-9807
Beverly Everett, Organist in Residence. . . . . . . . . . .          255-4600

  MISSION STATEMENT
As disciples of Jesus, we live our faith 
through Word, Sacrament, and Service.

CHURCH OF CORPUS CHRISTI

PARISH BULLETIN DEADLINE:  Articles must be 
received by noon on Wednesdays (typed format).

PRAYER TREE:  255-4600

July 30, 2023

SACRAMENTS

Reconciliation - Reconciliation will be offered 
behind a screen weekdays from 11:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. and 
from 3:00-3:30 p.m. on Saturdays. Or by appointment by 
calling the parish office at 701-975-9803. No Reconciliation 
prior to Communion Services. Also, schedule may change 
on Holy Days or Special Liturgies.

Baptism - The Baptism Preparation Program and 
Schedule are by arrangement.  Please call the office at 701-975-
9805 to register or register online at corpuschristibismarck.
com/baptism prior to your delivery date and the program 
director will return your call.  Parents must be registered at 
Corpus Christi or have permission from their parish.

Marriage - Couples planning to be married should  
contact the parish office at 701-975-9805 at least 12 months 
in advance for completion of Diocesan requirements. 

Natural Family Planning Classes are offered by the 
Bismarck Diocese. The methods offered are Billings Ovulation 
Method, Creighton Model Fertility Care System, Marquette 
Model and Sympto-Thermal Methods. If you have questions 
about NFP please contact the Diocese of Bismarck at 701-
222-3035 or www.bismarckdiocese.com/nfp.

RCIA Classes - Persons wishing to learn more about 
the Catholic faith may call Tracy Kraft at 701-975-9803.

WEEKLY LITURGY SCHEDULE

Saturday (Vigil of Sunday). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   4:00 p.m.
Sunday. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              8:30 & 10:45 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.
Monday-Friday. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .12:10 p.m.

(Holy Days as scheduled)



SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME           JULY 30, 2023

YOU are welcome to spend time in
Jesus’ Eucharistic presence!

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION
Tuesdays 1:00-7:00 p.m. 

During Adoration, the monstrance is not to be left 
unattended and at least two committed adorers are 
needed at all times. If you would be interested in being a 
regular, committed adorer, we would love to have you! If 
you are unable to come to your committed time, please 
contact Tracy Kraft at the parish office, 701-975-9803.

Weekly Mass Intentions
Monday, July 31-VRod Hochhalter (12:10 p.m.)
Tuesday, Aug. 1 -Marilyn Cosme (12:10 p.m.)

 Wednesday, Aug. 2 -VDebbie Erling (12:10 p.m.)
Thursday, Aug. 3 -Dale Schmaltz (12:10 p.m.)

Friday, Aug. 4 -VJosie Steier (12:10 p.m.)
 Saturday, Aug. 5 -VGeorge Volk (4:00 p.m.)
Sunday, Aug. 6 - VErvin Emter (8:30 a.m.)

VMartin Morrell (10:45 a.m.)
Pro Populo (5:30 p.m.)

Livestreaming Schedule:
WEEKDAY MASSES

Monday - Friday: 12:10 p.m.

WEEKEND MASSES
Saturday:  4:00 p.m.
Sunday:  10:45 a.m.

Stewardship Thoughts: "Do not neglect good deeds 
and generosity. God is pleased by sacrifices of that kind." 
(Hebrews 13:16)   

Vocation Views:  God invites us to ask for what we need. 
Consider what Solomon requested - an understanding 
heart. What do you need as you seek to follow Jesus? (1 
Kings 3:5, 7-12)

Parenting Pointers: "My God, give your servant an 
understanding heart..." (1 Kings 3:9) Kids make mistakes. 
You may not be Solomon but seek God's wisdom in 
disciplining your children and teaching them right from 
wrong.  Parenting Pointers are provided by www.susanvogt.net

Food Pantry Need: 
Instant Potatoes

Thank you for supporting the    
Corpus Christi Food Pantry. You are 

helping your neighbors in need. 

Adult Faith Formation Opportunities
for Fall 2023 at Corpus Christi

At the entrances of the church, you will find a 
flyer with the Adult Faith Formation opportunities 

for Fall 2023. To register, use the QR Codes on 
that flyer or go to the Corpus Christi website at 

www.corpuschristibismarck.com and look under 
the Formation & Education tab and select Adult 

Education. If you have any questions, contact       
Cindy Anderst at the parish office, 255-4600.

CONTRIBUTIONS (GENERAL FUND) - (2,463 households)
Adult Envelopes (208 Envelopes). .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $13,541.28
Youth Envelopes . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $207.00         
TOTAL RECEIVED (July 23). . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $13,748.28
       1st Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $16,994.67
       Online Giving Week 1 (June 26-July 2) . . . . .    $6,344.15            
       Electronic Contributions . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              $13,908.68    

2nd Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           $14,775.15                     
       Online Giving Week 2 (July 3-9). . . . . . . . . . $4,616.00                       

3rd Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                         $13,547.49                     
       Online Giving Week 3 (July 10-16 ) . . . . . . . $6,630.00
       Electronic Contributions . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                $10,365.68
       4th Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $13,748.28
       Online Giving Week 4 (July 17-23) . . . . . . . .      $4,310.00

5th Sunday . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $0.00                      
       Online Giving Week 5 (July 24-30 ) . . . . . . . . . . . $0.00  

We appreciate your generosity, which is part of being faithful 
stewards of Corpus Christi. Thank you!         

Has something gone missing and you think it 
may have been left at the church? 

LOST & FOUND can be found near the elevator doors 
on the main level of the church. If you lost glasses, 
we have a large collection in the parish office.  
Items of greater value, such as wallets, purses, 
and phones are generally turned into the office.

PRAYER BASKET
Special intentions can be 
placed in the wicker basket 
located in the back of the 
church, to the east of the 
Baptismal Font. 

Please write the name of a person and/or special 
intention on the provided slip and place it in the 
basket. All of the intentions are prayed for during the 
Prayers of the Faithful during our Masses. 



CHURCH OF CORPUS CHRISTI BISMARCK, ND
What’s Going on Here This Week

Sun. 7/30	 SNAC, 6:30 p.m., Room 140

Tues. 8/1		 Quilters, 9:00 a.m., Community Room
Eucharistic Adoration 12:45-7:00 p.m., Church

Holy Land Pilgrimage
November 13th-24th, 2024

Msgr. Schumacher invites you to experience "In 
the Footsteps of Jesus and His early Disciples: A Pilgrimage 
to the Holy Land." Many people refer to the Holy 
Land as the 5th Gospel, a place where the 
people, places, and events of the scriptures 
come to life. For information and to register, visit

https://www.travelillume.com/trc/vvf
Corpus Christi Youth Ministry

High School SNAC (Grades 9-12)
 (SNAC: Sunday Nights After Church) 

July 30:  Topic Night  

"Let no one look down on you because of your youth, 
but set an example in conduct, love, faith and purity."  
1 Timothy 4:12

The Diocese of Bismarck is firmly committed to the health and
protection of children, young people, and vulnerable adults. 

The Catholic Church must be exemplary: clergy, 
employees, whether diocesan, parish or Catholic 
school and volunteers are held accountable for their 
behavior. To enable the highest level of accountability, 
there must be a clear and unambiguous definition of 
appropriate behavior. To this end, this Code of Conduct is 
defined for the Diocese of Bismarck and it provides a 
foundation for implementing effective and enforceable 
standards for all clergy, educators, employees and 
volunteers in contact with children and youth. The Code 
of Conduct can be found at bismarckdiocese.com/safe-
environment-program or at any parish.  

Pilgrimage to the National Eucharistic Congress
The National Eucharistic Congress is the culminating 
event of the entire Eucharistic Revival. The Bismarck 
Diocese, in partnership with the University of 
Mary, extends an invitation for the faithful of this 
diocese to join us on a pilgrimage to the National 
Eucharistic Congress next summer. In collaboration 
with the University of Mary, 300 tickets—six 
busses—are available to what will be one of the 
most significant gatherings of Catholics in our 
lifetime. The timeline of the pilgrimage is from July 
16-22 departing and returning to Bismarck. Due
to the longevity of the trip, there will be overnight
stays on the road in Minneapolis and Chicago, until
we arrive at our reserved downtown housing in
Indianapolis. If you’re interested in learning more or 
registering, please www.umary.edu/faith-service/
university-ministry/retreats-events/national-
eucharistic-congress. Here, you will find additional
information about the plans for the trip, a detailed
cost breakdown, and everything you need to get
started on the registration process.

The North Dakota Catholic Conference is looking for a 
full-time Executive Director. The Executive Director 
implements the overall mission of the Conference 
and oversees all related administrative duties 
including, budget, payroll, office operations, staff 
management, and development. The Executive 
Director monitors, informs, and advises the Bishops 
on public policy issues considered in the legislative, 
executive, and judicial branches of the state and 
federal governments, and represents the bishops 
in matters concerning public policy issues. The 
Executive Director oversees educational and 
public communications related to the Conference’s 
priority issues including developing and overseeing 
a legislative action network and an internet and 
social media presence for the Conference. For more 
information and to apply https://ndcatholic.org/
about/edposition/

Search for Christian Maturity is a weekend retreat 
experience which provides youth an opportunity to 
think, talk, question and dive deeper into their faith. 
The weekends are for high school or college age 
persons at least 15 years old. The program is both 
rooted in the Catholic faith and open to young people 
of any denomination or creed. 
Search weekends are held five times a year at the 
Badlands Ministries Camp, south of Medora. Cost for 
the weekend is $75. Partial scholarships are available. 
Weekends for the 2023-24 season are: Oct. 13-15; 
Dec. 1-3; Jan. 12-14; Mar. 1-3; and Apr. 12-14. Visit 
bismarckdiocese.com/search1.
Corpus Christi Youth - did you know? The Church of 
Corpus Christi will cover the registration cost for 
registered parish members attending their first Search 
weekend.



SPIRITUAL GIFTS 
INVENTORY

Corpus Christi has developed a Spiritual Gifts 
Inventory to recognize your God-given gifts and 
ways to use them in our parish and community.  

There are two ways to complete the inventory: 

1: With your smart device, scan the QR 
Code with your camera app and fill it 
out online and you will get an email 
from the office. 

2: Pick up a packet at the entrances of the Church 
and fill out and score the paper form yourself. 

Explore your Spiritual Gifts today!

WOMEN'S MINISTRY - FALL BIBLE STUDY
Ordering Your Priorities - Building a Life Well Lived

Tuesday evenings, 7:00-8:30 p.m., South Hospitality Room
September 12, 19, 26; October 3, 24; November 7, 14 

Saturday Mini Retreat: October 14, 2023 - 8:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

Ordering Your Priorities: Building a Life Well Lived is an immensely practical eight-
session Bible study that will help you put the most important things first. We will begin 
by paying attention to the One who made us, because He can best tell us what we need 
for our lives to run well.  Registration is required by September 1st, and is limited to 10-12 women. 
There is a $35 material charge for this study.  To register, scan the QR Code above or go 
online at www.corpuschristibismarck.com and under the tab Formation & Education / Adult 
Education, click on the picture.  For additional questions contact Brenda Zastoupil at 701-
214-3735.

Did you know your God's Share Appeal donation supports: 
Funded by your contributions to the Annual God's 
Share Appeal, the Office of Continuing Education for 
Clergy's main purpose is to provide for the ongoing 
formation of clergy in our diocese. The aim and focus 
follows closely the details in the USCCB's "Basic Plan for 
the Ongoing Formation of Priests". The Office of Continuing 
Education for Clergy accomplishes this by offering 
a Spring and Fall Clergy Education Conference, an 
annual Priest Retreat, New Priests' Workshops (for 
the newly ordained or priests new to the Diocese), 
and the Sabbatical Program. 
And did you know - Msgr. Patrick Schumacher has 
served as the Director of the Office of Continuing 
Education for Clergy for the last twelve years. 

WEATHER PROVERBS
AUGUST

For centuries, farmers and sailors - people whose livelihoods depended on the weather - relied on lore to forecast the weather.         
They quickly connected changes in nature with rhythms or patterns of the weather. (As printed in The Old Farmer's Almanac.)

 If the first week in August is unusually warm, the winter will be white and long.
 [24th] Thunderstorms after St. Bartholomew are mostly violent.

 When it rains in August, it rains honey and wine.



LITURGICAL MINISTRY
Please review the schedule below and contact the office to let us know if you are willing and able to serve as a minister 

next weekend.  If you are not scheduled but would be willing to help, call Tracy at 701-975-9803.

FROM THE PASTOR'S DESK: 

Make your weekly envelopes disappear by choosing online giving. Give weekly, 
monthly or even annually. Visit www.corpuschristibismarck.com and click 

on the "Online Giving Button" on the home page. If you participate in Online 
Giving and do not wish to receive envelopes, contact the Parish Office.

+Deacon Joe Mathern passed away and I concelebrated his funeral Mass with Bishop Kagan on Friday, July 28th, here at
Corpus Christi. We are grateful for his ministry to the church and pray for his eternal rest as well as peace for his wife Elaine and 
his entire family. We also pray for the families of +John Weis, +Al Wolf, and +Ethel Martin, all whose funeral Masses were either 
just offered or will be offered this week. "Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. May the
souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace." 

The summer has certainly moved swiftly and it is already time for our summer seminarians 
to depart. Joseph Schon will return to his studies at St. John Paul II Seminary in Washington, 
D.C., and Deacon Eric Artz will return to Kenrick-Glennon Seminary in St. Louis. It was 
an enjoyable summer and we were fortunate to welcome them both to Corpus Christi.                 
I hosted their parents a few weeks ago for a meal at the rectory and we had a good visit. 
I also invited my parents to attend as it is nice for parents of seminarians/priests to get 
to know one another. As we say goodbye to Joe and Eric, let us pray for them as they 
continue their studies in mid-to-late August. First they will have a seminarian gathering 
and then some family time before they depart for the seminary. It is also a good time 
to announce that Corpus Christi once again has a seminarian. Justin Croonenberghs will 

enter his first year of seminary at Kenrick-Glennon. I am proud of Justin for discerning the call to the priesthood and I have 
reassurred him of our prayers and support. Justin and I are pictured here with Fr. Jordan Dosch, Diocesan Vocations Director 
and In-Residence at Corpus Christi. As I said, the men will not start their seminary studies until later in August and if anyone 
would like to share their support, cards will be forwarded to them. 

As we usher in August, that also means Faith Formation will soon be underway with registration for registered parish members 
starting on August 7th and open registration beginning August 21st. I am grateful to Melanie Konieczka for her organization 
and all the work that she does. The registration schedule is provided in this bulletin to register your child(ren) for 2023-2024 
classes. There will be a Faith Formation kick-off night in September at Papa's Pumpkin Patch, as we have done in previous 
years. Everyone always has a great time and I know this year will be no different. 

Lastly, if you were interested in the Holy Land Pilgrimage, I encourage you to register soon. The second trip is steadily filling 
and only a few spots remain. The website link for all the details can be found in this bulletin or feel free to contact Sarah 
Bengtson at the Parish Office.            	 ~Have a great week!  Monsignor Patrick A. Schumacher, S.T.L.










